
Primary School

Dear Parents, 
A new phase will begin in your child’s life in the coming 
2024/2025 school year. 

We would like to tell you what needs to be taking into
consideration when registering so that your child enjoys 
a successful start to his or her school life.

When can you register your child?

Thursday, 22. February 2024
9:00 am – 12:00 noon

Friday, 23. February 2024
9:00 am – 12:00 noon & 2:00 – 4:00 pm

Individual school may offer additional dates for registration

Registration for

www.mannheim.de/bildung-staerken

 School Year 2024/2025

  Feudenheim/Wallstadt/Vogelstang 
Brüder-Grimm-Schule 				    H V B
Spessartstraße 24–28, 68259 Mannheim (Feudenheim)
 (0621) 293-84 52
Vogelstangschule 					     G B 
Eisenacher Weg 95, 68309 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-82 552
Wallstadtschule 					     G 
Römerstraße 33, 68259 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-82 582

  Hochstätt/Casterfeld/Rheinau/Pfingstberg 
Astrid-Lindgren-Schule 				    G B
Rohrlacher Straße 22–24, 68239 Mannheim (Hochstätt)
 (0621) 47 38 45
Gerhart-Hauptmann-Schule 				    G 
Wilhelm-Peters-Straße 76, 68219 Mannheim (Rheinau)
 (0621) 80 26 90
Pfingstbergschule 					     H V B 
Winterstraße 30, 68219 Mannheim
 (0621) 87 35 54
Rheinauschule 					     H V
Mutterstadter Platz 5, 68219 Mannheim
 (06 21) 293-65 81

  Innenstadt/Jungbusch 
Johannes-Kepler-Schule 				    G B
K5, 1, 68159 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-30 43
Jungbuschschule 					     G
Werftstraße 6, 68159 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-30 32
Mozartschule 					      H V
R2,2, 68161 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-30 51

  Lindenhof/Almenhof/Neckarau 
Almenhofschule 					     H V
Wilhelm-Liebknecht-Straße 8–20, 68199 Mannheim
 (0621) 81 71 52
Diesterwegschule 					     H V
Meerfeldstraße 88–94, 68163 Mannheim (Lindenhof)
 (0621) 293-65 16
Schillerschule				    	 H V
Luisenstraße 72–76, 68199 Mannheim (Neckarau)
 (0621) 84 24 80

  Luzenberg/Käfertal/Waldhof/Gartenstadt 
Albrecht-Dürer-Schule 				    H V
Baumstraße 24, 68309 Mannheim (Käfertal)
 (0621) 72 65 2
Alfred-Delp-Schule 					     H V
Waldpforte 41–43, 68305 Mannheim (Gartenstadt)
 (0621) 75 83 47
Bertha-Hirsch-Schule 				    G B
Elisabeth-Altmann-Gottheiner-Str. 26, 68309 Mannheim (Käfertal)
 (0621) 72 58 7
Franklinschule 					     G B 
Thomas-Jefferson-Straße 2, 68309 Mannheim (Franklin)
 (0621) 293-4012
Friedrich-Ebert-Schule 				    G
Wiesbadener Straße 6, 68305 Mannheim (Waldhof)
 (0621) 293-56 10

Käfertalschule 				     	 H V B
Wormser Straße 26, 68309 Mannheim
 (0621) 73 36 17
Spinellischule 	 			    	 G B
Dürkheimer Str. 98, 68309 Mannheim
Waldhofschule mit Außenstelle Luzenberg			  H V
Oppauer Straße 3, 68305 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-76 10

  Neckarstadt/Wohlgelegen 
Erich Kästner-Schule 					    H V
Grenadierstraße 11, 68167 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-76 14
Humboldtschule 					     H V
Gartenfeldstraße 20–22, 68169 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-76 25
Käthe-Kollwitz-Schule 				    H V B
Zum Herrenried 1, 68169 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-57 41
Neckarschule 					     H V
Alphornstraße 4, 68169 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-92 66
Uhlandschule 					     G 
Geibelstraße 6, 68167 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-57 20

  �Neuostheim/Neuhermsheim/Schwetzingerstadt/Oststadt 
Johann-Peter-Hebel-Schule 				    H V B
Ernst-Barlach-Allee 3, 68163 Mannheim (Neuhermsheim)
 (0621) 293-67 40
Johann-Peter-Hebel-Schule – Außenstelle Neuostheim	 H V
Lucas-Cranach-Straße 9, 68163 Mannheim (Neuostheim)
 (0621) 293-65 40
Oststadtschule 					     H V
Werderplatz 1–2, 68161 Mannheim
 (0621) 293-61 02
Pestalozzischule 					     H V
Otto-Beck-Straße 5–7, 68165 Mannheim (Oststadt)
 (0621) 293-67 61

  Sandhofen/Schönau 
Gustav-Wiederkehr-Schule 				    H V
Kriegerstraße 28, 68307 Mannheim (Sandhofen)
 (0621) 77 11 50
Hans-Christian-Andersen-Schule			    G B
Rudolf-Maus-Straße 20, 68307 Mannheim (Schönau)
 (0621) 78 99 84 17
Schönauschule 					     H V
Kattowitzer Zeile 68, 68307 Mannheim
 (0621) 78 27 61

  Seckenheim/Friedrichsfeld 
Friedrichsfeldschule 					    H V
Neudorfstraße 26, 68229 Mannheim
 (0621) 48 42 047
Seckenheimschule 					     H V B
Zähringer Straße 66, 68239 Mannheim
 (0621) 48 02 89 90
Seckenheimschule Außenstelle Süd 			   H V
Innerer Heckweg 3, 68239 Mannheim
 (0621) 47 10 41

www.mannheim.de/grundschulanmeldung



This Flyer is available online in Bulgarian,
German, Italian, Polish, Romanian, Russian,  
Turkish and Arabian:
www.mannheim.de/grundschulanmeldung

What do parents of children with disabilities, 
impairments, handicaps or chronic illness need to take 
into consideration?
Based on the results of a special educational needs report, 
the State Education Authority of Mannheim has ascer-
tained a special educational needs focus. After extensive 
consultation, parents and guardians have opted for whether 
their entitlement to a special needs education programme 
should be met within a general education environment or in 
an SBBZ – Sonderpädagogisches Bildungs- und Beratungs-
zentrum (special needs education and advisory centre, 
formerly known as a special school). Applications for 
inclusive education should be handed in to the relevant 
primary school or to the SBBZ assigned to the report. The 
application form can be obtained from the head of the ge-
neral education school or the SBBZ. Once it has received 
this, the State Education Authority will start planning the 
educational pathway that will find a suitable place of lear-
ning for your child. 

Please ensure that you make early contact with the head 
of the relevant primary school or Early Intervention Centre 
in autumn 2023 to arrange a consultation meeting. 

Information and advice is available from the relevant 
schools, the Cooperation Office at the Mannheim State  
Education Authority (tel. 06 21/292-41 33 or 41 34  
(answering service outside of office hours), the Municipal 
Health Department of Mannheim, school nurseries, all Ear-
ly Intervention Centres and the Early Advancement Office 
of the State Education Authority of Mannheim.

Available Childcare Services in Schools
The city of Mannheim files all parental requests for childcare 
services electronically in the central registration system MeKi 
(Meldesystem Kinderbetreuung). Additional information can 
be obtained by calling tel. 06 21/293-38 88 or online:  
www.mannheim.de/de/bildung-staerken/vormerkungen- 
fuer-die-betreuung-von-kindern.

Answers to Other Questions
Answers to any additional questions you may have can be 
obtained by directly contacting the corresponding primary 
school for your area or by contacting Frau Vogel at the  
Department of Education: Tel. 06 21/293-79 03,  
erika.vogel@mannheim.de 

Addresses and Contact Details
In addition to school contact details, this list also contains 
information about all-day schools, accessibility for physically 
handicapped children (Barrier-free), inclusive teaching me-
thods and childcare services and offers within the framework 
of the reliable primary school programme).

G  All-day School   
B  Barrier-free (Full accessibility)
H  Nursery Groups  
V  Reliable Primary School

At which primary school do you have to register your 
child?
Your child’s future school is dependent upon your place  
of residence where you are registered and can be looked  
up at www.mannheim.de/grundschulfinder. Your local  
kindergarten or primary school can also provide the ne-
cessary information. A list of all primary school districts, 
schools and day care centres can be found in this pamphlet.

Please come to register together with your child and 
bring the following documents with you:
• � Your child’s birth certificate (and if possible the family 

register)
• � All passports of your child
• � The original vaccination certificate
• � Proof of your child’s religious affiliation
• � Proof of deferment if you applied for this last year
• � The schools ask for official proof of the enrolment  

examination carried out
• � And in the case of single parents, proof of custody

When is your child legally obliged to attend school?
If your child was born before 01.07.2018, he or she is of 
school age and is obliged to attend a primary school.  
Children born between 01.07.2018 and 30.06.2019 can also be 
registered to attend school. In this case the school administ-
ration decides whether to accept your child’s enrolment.

Is it possible to defer school attendance?
Fundamentally it is possible to defer your child’s atten-
dance at primary school for a further year. You must submit  
a written application for deferment to your local primary 
school. The decision to defer school attendance is made by 
the school board, based on the review of a public health  
office and/or educational/psychological report from the  
Department of Health. Usually the deferred child must  
attend remedial classes at a primary school.


